Epiphany State Committee Meeting
Minutes of May 27, 2017
Committee Members Present:

Ben Robertson, Donna Trapp, Tom Geddens, Betsy Boaze, Suzy Bolick (via phone), and Mary Frances Thompson (SD) 

Committee Members Absent:

Bill Bengston, Jackie Hyche, Danna Griner, and George Dewhirst
Ben Robertson called the meeting to order and Mary Frances Thompson opened with prayer.
Tom moved that the minutes of the February 2017 meetings be approved as distributed with corrections as noted by Mary Frances.  Betsy seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Donna stated that for the first time in many weekends, more funds were collected that were spent for the Camp Aspen weekend in April.  The checking account still has just over $10,000.  Betsy moved with a second by Tom that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted.  The motion was passed unanimously.
There is a weekend scheduled at the Greenville Detention Center for August 11-13.  Betsy has spoken with Linda Eckley about serving as the Lay Director for this weekend.  Betsy wanted the Committee’s approval before extending the formal invitation to Linda.  Linda did the Greenville weekend in 2017 and previously was involved with girls’ weekends.  The Committee unanimously agreed that Linda should be asked to be the Lay Director.  Given the short amount of time to put together a team, the Committee is tasked with helping to recruit team members for this weekend.  There is a tentative weekend on October 27 – 29 scheduled for the Broad River Rd campus.  As of this meeting, there is no Lay Director for that weekend.  Frances Tompkins has turned us down multiple times when asked to consider this position, but we will ask again.  We will continue to look for someone to fill this position as well.  Everyone was reminded that if we cannot find Lay Directors for the weekends, we will soon not be able to have Epiphany weekends.  
Ben reminded everyone of the importance of Lay Directors providing a list of all team members with contact information.  We run the risk of losing volunteers when they are not asked to serve again because we do not have contact information.  At this point, we are not in a position to lose any volunteers who are willing to serve.

 Ben suggested that in 2018 we add a second weekend for Camp Aspen (doing 2 weekends for that facility).  Everyone was enthusiastic about that idea.  It is easier to get team because the weekends go so well.  It builds morale among the volunteers and it is a good weekend to introduce Epiphany to new team members.  We will also continue to include an adult table during these weekends if we have adults willing to participate.
Mark Calagaris would like us to do two weekends at the Greenville Detention Center.  The problem with this is that we do not yet have a large enough core of volunteers in that area to support more than one weekend at this time.  We are building that base and hopefully will be able to accommodate this in the future.

Ben suggested that we think about doing five weekends in 2018 (two each at Camp Aspen and Broad River Road and one in Greenville).  We need to find Lay Directors for all of these weekends.   He suggested that we begin now thinking about dates for these weekends in order to avoid conflicts with Emmaus, etc.  We are still limited to the 4th weekend of every month at the Broad River campus.  We are not limited to that weekend at Camp Aspen.  In Greenville, we are limited to when they are not in school because we use the classrooms.

The pilot of the adult table was presented at the National Epiphany meeting in May in West Virginia.  All states represented were very enthusiastic about this idea as many of them are experiencing the same issues with recruiting volunteers as South Carolina.  National has approved this as an ongoing recruitment tool.  For South Carolina, Camp Aspen weekends are the most logical to continue doing adult tables.  Mark Calagaris and his wife are interested in going through an Epiphany in this manner so that they may serve on weekends.
Ben reported on the National Epiphany Mid-Year Meeting:

- the fee structure has been changed for the weekends such that it is now $100 for each table with a $400 maximum fee for the weekend – this is due to many states currently having smaller weekends and the $400 fee is not able to be recovered with smaller teams;
- there have been some changes to the Team Manual and the most recent version will be available on the website in June – there are no major changes, but it has been re-organized to give a better flow – Suzy suggested that if a summary of the changes could be included it would make it easier for everyone to know where those changes are so that the entire manual need not be printed;
- National has adopted 12 noon as Epiphany Prayer Time – the suggestion is that everyone pauses for just a minute at noon each day and pray for the Stars;
- Colorado is also experiencing very small weekends which occasionally means just one table of Stars – they are in the process of developing a plan for very small weekends – while South Carolina could also experience this with the girls (since we will no longer do co-ed weekends), but may experiment with doing simultaneous weekends with the girls housed elsewhere on the Broad River campus.

The Committee went into executive session.

A discussion was held about the need for Team Rules and a Disciplinary Procedure to be adopted as required by National.  Ben will work on the Disciplinary Procedure with assistance from Betsy and Mary Frances.  Other states currently have a Disciplinary Procedure and Ben will get copies of these in order to assist in developing a plan for South Carolina.
The Committee came out of executive session.

Ben advised that the mid-year National meetings in May will be held in Kansas City, KS, for the foreseeable future.  This will keep things in a central location so that it is more convenient for all states.  The September National meeting will continue to rotate to different states.

Suzy will plan June’s Camp Aspen Reunion to coincide with the Reunion at Broad River Rd.  Both will be on the 4th Saturday, June 24, with Broad River Road in the morning and Aspen in the afternoon.  If Committee meetings are needed, they can be held in between the two Reunions.

Mary Frances closed the meeting with a prayer.

Betsy moved that the meeting be closed with a second by Tom.  The motion was unanimously passed.

